
 

From: Klee, Rebecca J <rebecca_klee@fws.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 4, 2023 1:59 PM
To: Michael Kovacs <MKovacs@ecolsciences.com>; Dench, Stephen [DEP]
<Stephen.Dench@dep.nj.gov>; Mitchell, Allegra [DEP] <Allegra.Mitchell@dep.nj.gov>
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] RE: BHT Properties-Andover #1902-21-0001.1
 

*CAUTION* This email originated from outside of Ecol Sciences.

The Service has reviewed the bog turtle (Glyptemys muhlenbergii, threatened) Phase 1 survey
results, dated May 27, 2022 that were submitted to this office in regard to the proposed
construction by BHT properties of an office building, an equipment and material storage
facility, and six infiltration basins in Andover township, Sussex County, New Jersey
 
The Service concurs with the survey results showing that bog turtle habitat is not present in
Wetlands A, B, C, D, and E. Based on the survey results, the Service concurs with the
determination that the proposed project is not likely to adversely affect bog turtle in these
wetlands. The negative surveys will be considered valid for 5 years from the date of the first
survey.
 
Thank you!
 

Rebecca Klee
Fish and Wildlife Biologist

New Jersey Ecological Services Field Office
US Fish and Wildlife Service
4 E. Jimmie Leeds Road, Suite 4 
Galloway, New Jersey  08205
 

Office Phone: 609-382- 5625

Cell: 908-930-1878

Email: rebecca klee@fws.gov
https://www.fws.gov/office/new-jersey-ecological-services

 




